Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 30th July, 2007


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Sure Start Children's Centre,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

30th July, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.11 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Bernard Pennington, Alice Smyth and Les Turner
Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association

Jennifer Reynolds - Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust 

Mike Houghton 
} Cawdor Street Allotment 

Betty Houghton
}

Brenda Lees

} Armitage Residents’ Association

Barbara Welch
}

Barbara Whiteley 
}

Glenda Winstanley
}

Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church

Mavis Bonnie - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall 

Irene Turton
} Mount Skip Residents’ Association 

Vonnie Hunt
}

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


Jay Brennan 
} Salford Primary Care Trust 


Liz Edwards
}


Joe Mullen - The Haysbrook Centre - Salford Substance Misuse Service


Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police


Colin Ashton - Walkden Methodist Church


Ray Thayalan 

} Cocktails Group


Joseph Mariyaseelar
}


Josie Browne - Community Representative 


Matilda Vautier - Refugee Action


Emily Aspden 
} Bridgewater Youth Centre


Annette Richardson
}


Grant Eardley
}


Kathryn Ryan - Salford Advertiser


Graham Simpson 
} Local Resident


Judith Hebden
}


Vincent Hebden
}


P.S. Norbury

}


Nicky Turner

}

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager


Anne Williams - Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social 





Care - Area Co-ordinator


Lynne Braid 

} Chief Executive Directorate


Matthew Ainsworth
}


Glenis Harrison - Salford Youth Service


Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer


Nikki Park - Senior Committee Officer

18.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Devine be elected as the Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2007/08.

19.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Val Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller and Pat Ryan, and Abi Winstanley, Graham Urlwin and Foyzul Gani.

20.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 4th June, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

21.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 5 - Little Hulton/Walkden Neighbourhood Partnership Board

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the Neighbourhood Partnership Board, and reported that nominations from agencies were currently being finalised, and it was anticipated that the first meeting would be held during October, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 7(a) - Walkden District Centre

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) he had still not been able to speak to the consultant working for the owners of the Ellesmere Centre, therefore, no further information was forthcoming, and (b) the Director of Engineering had indicated that Urban Vision had carried out works to reconstruct the footpaths leading out of the centre, and they were pursuing the cost of this and other elements to improve the condition of the access road through a Section 278 Agreement.


Councillor Bernard Pennington indicated that the Chief Executive had been trying to arrange a meeting with the owners of the centre for some considerable time, without success, and it was hoped that, if a planning application was forthcoming, this would be the time when they would be willing to co-operate, however, other concerns had been raised with regard to the leases of the premises within the centre, as they were only granted for a short period of time, and some were not being renewed. 


Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the work undertaken by the City Council to reinstate the pavement, and expressed concern that large vehicles were parking in the area, and requested whether it would be possible to introduce parking restrictions to prevent further damage. 


Josie Browne referred to discussions which had been held in the past which proposed that a one-way system be used in and out of the centre, and Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported that this had not been progressed due to a legal technicality. 


Sandra Turner reported that a turning circle had been installed on Smith Street, next to Walkden Congregational Church, however, as this did not include any signs/road markings, the facility was ignored.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the request for double yellow lines to be placed at the entrance of the Ellesmere Centre, to protect the recently reinstated pavements, be forwarded to the Director of Engineering.




(3) THAT the concerns with regard to the turning circle recently installed on Smith Street, be referred to the Director of Engineering.




(4) THAT further information be sought with regard to the planning permission for the McDonald’s Restaurant, to identify the reasons why there was a legal technicality preventing the installation of a one-way system.

22.
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP - 25TH JUNE, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, and the amendments to minute 4(a), to delete ‘Mellor Drive’ and substitute ‘Carlton Road’, and minute 8(b), to delete ‘Cleggs Lane/East Lancashire Road junction’ and substitute ‘Cleggs Lane/Armitage Avenue/Manchester Road East and West junction’, be noted.

23.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 28TH JUNE, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group, held on 28th June, 2007, be noted.

24.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE

Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Operation to combat vehicle crime ongoing.  

· Significant reductions in crime incidents in relation to burglaries and criminal damage.

· Concerns with regard to thefts from motor vehicles, as this had increased and equipment such as ford stereos and satellite navigation systems were the main targets, therefore, there was a need for people to use caution and not leave valuable items in their vehicles.

· High profile Automatic Number Plate Recognition operations undertaken which had achieved positive results.

· Two cannabis factories had been closed.

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund and the allocation of resources to enable increased activities in the area on 1st August, 2007. 

· Police Community Support Officers had met with the Sports Development Officer and were becoming involved in activities being held over the summer period.

· Off-road bikes and the need for people to continue to report incidents to enable additional resources to be requested.  Funding had been obtained via the Safer Stronger Communities Fund for additional resources during two weekends in August, 2007.  


Reference was made to the park which had recently been established for small children, following a considerable amount of work undertaken by the Armitage Residents’ Association, as it had only been open for three weeks, and youths were congregating causing vandalism, graffiti and anti-social behaviour.  The park was due to be officially opened on 15th September, 2007, however, if the anti-social behaviour continued the premises would be ruined.  


Andy Sutcliffe reported that (a) between 6.00 p.m. and 11.00 p.m. was the peak time for the workforce and therefore, additional officers were brought to the area to cover this period, (b) a request would be made to officers at the monitoring station to ensure that the CCTV camera covered the area concerned in an attempt to identify the youths causing the problems, (c) there was a need to report the graffiti to officers at Salford City Council, and (d) if it was possible to identify the youths involved, a letter would be sent to their parents.


In response to a question raised with regard to whether anti-vandal paint could be used on the park, the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he would discuss this issue with officers in the Environment Directorate.


Josie Browne and Mavis Bonnie, who had both been victims of recent crime incidents, wished to express their thanks to the Police Community Support Officers for their assistance.


In response to a question raised with regard to off-road bikes and a new type of scooter, and whether they were legal, Andy Sutcliffe reported that any motorised vehicle needed appropriate documentation.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) there was information with regard to anti-social behaviour in the Community Committee Newsletter, (b) the Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy and Action Plan had now been produced, which concentrated on priorities such as addressing juvenile nuisance in general, criminal damage, problems with off-road bikes, and problems with deliberate fires, (c) preventative work would be undertaken prior to bonfire night with regard to problems associated with deliberate fires, and (d) a meeting would be held each month to monitor progress of the priorities listed.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT the request for the use of anti-vandal paint on the equipment at the park on Madamswood Road be referred to the Strategic Director for Environment.




(3) THAT it be noted that Andy Sutcliffe had agreed to contact the Police Community Support Officers in relation to the anti-social behaviour on the park on Madamswood Road, to request that the situation be monitored.

25.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service

Glenis Harrison provided an update in relation to the current youth activities in the area with specific reference to the following:-

· Graffiti artwork project 

· Duke of Edinburgh project 

· Detached work on Blackleach Estate 

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund - detached work on Peel, Kenyon and Amblecote Estates

· Dance Group

· Bike Group

· Ocean Youth Group 

· Training programme with Primary Care Trust with regard to teenage pregnancy and drug education 

· Safer  Stronger Communities Fund - £20,000 to provide a variety of activities during summer

· Two Driving Projects 

· Outdoor Pursuit Programme

· Drama Project 

· DJ Project 

· Cricket Coaching 

· Golf Lessons 

· Fishing 

· Trip to Liverpool Carnival 

· Trip to Beach Carnival 

· Duke of Edinburgh Expedition Group 


Glenis Harrison reported that (a)  the detached youth workers would be asked to visit the new park on Madamswood Road, to identify whether any action could be taken, and (b) the Youth Service was currently being reviewed, and it was proposed that a seven day service be provided which would be fully operational by October, 2007.


Matilda Vautier, Emily Aspden, Annette Richardson and Grant Eardley gave a presentation on the activities which had taken place during Refugee Week, and (a) wished to thank Members of the Community Committee for their financial support, (b) reported that the purpose of Refugee Week was to raise awareness about refugees and asylum seekers, and the positive contribution they had, (c) reported that work was undertaken, in partnership with young people, to provide a diversity event which involved a variety of different activities, and (d) indicated that the event had been attended by 70 young people and was extremely successful.


In response to a question raised with regard to what the young people felt they had learned and enjoyed most, Grant Eardley reported that he considered that the event had been useful, as it enabled them to learn about different cultures.


RESOLVED:
THAT Glenis Harrison, Matilda Vautier, Emily Aspden, Annette Richardson and Grant Eardley be thanked for the information provided.


(b)
General

(i)
The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) concerns had been expressed by Stephen Farrow with regard to recycling, as there had not been any collections on St. George’s Crescent, Memorial Road and part of Westminster Road, resulting in the area being left in a poor state, due to the remaining rubbish, and (b) there had been industrial action, however, there were no proposals for any further disruption to the service, and officers within the City Council had worked extremely hard to progress outstanding issues.


Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the garden refuse bin, as their collection was currently on hold, and indicted that staff were working extremely hard to resume normal services.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii) Little Hulton Stories



Jay Brennan referred to an art project which had taken place involving residents, which had resulted in an exhibition entitled ‘Little Hulton Stories’ at the Lowry, and indicated that the event had been extremely successful and those involved should be proud of what they had achieved.



The Area Co-ordinator indicated that the Chief Executive of Lowry had visited Community Committees within Salford and such projects were their attempt at working with communities, and it was hoped that events such as these would be rolled out across the City


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.


(iii)
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update in respect of a number of issues including:-

· Community Committee Newsletter and Community Action Plan 2008/09 Consultation - a free prize draw questionnaire had been included in the Community Committee Newsletter, which had been distributed to all households within Little Hulton and Walkden to consult with residents, consultation with harder to reach groups was planned and it was hoped that a workshop would be held to consult with key stakeholders on 11th September, 2007.  The Community Committee Newsletter also included useful contact details of a variety of services and agencies.

· New Look Summer Activities Leaflet - the leaflet would contain details of all summer activities available, a copy of which had been distributed to every local school child.

· Longshaw Drive Site - discussions were being held with the Primary Care Trust to develop a vision for a LIFT Centre in Little Hulton on the Longshaw Drive site, and a meeting would be arranged with appropriate agencies and stakeholders during September, 2007.

· A meeting had taken place on 27th July, 2007, to develop a local action plan to address drug and alcohol issues in Little Hulton and Walkden.

· A Respect road show was due to be held at St. Paul’s Peel on 6th August, 2007, which would include a drop-in facility from 4.00-6.00 p.m. and a meeting at 

6.00 p.m.


Reference was made to the (a) Community Committee Newsletter, as it was considered that whilst the new format was an improvement, there was a need for more in depth information to be provided to residents, on facilities and current events in the area, and (b) Salford Advertiser, and whether it was possible to have a column detailing information on the area on a monthly basis.


Betty Houghton reported that prior to Community Committees, any queries with regard to the area could be forwarded to local Councillors personally or at their advice bureaux.


With reference to concerns in relation to Walkden District Centre, the owners had been invited to attend meetings of the Political Executive Group, and Executive Group, however, they had refused to attend.


The Area Co-ordinator indicated that it was always a challenge to circulate details on everything to everyone, and it was a two way responsibility, there were a variety of methods by which the City Council provided information, but any further suggestions would be welcomed.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT all those involved in the Little Hulton Stories Project be congratulated on their achievements. 




(3) THAT an update with regard to the current situation in relation to Walkden District Centre be requested from the Chief Executive.

26.
SALFORD WEST STRATEGIC REGENERATION FRAMEWORK - UPDATE


The Neighbourhood Manager gave a presentation on the Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Salford West Area 

· Purpose of Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan 

· Timetable 

· Three themes 

· A successful local economy and business location of choice 

· A network of high quality neighbourhoods 

· An outstanding leisure and recreation asset 

· Access - Connecting People 

· Intervention Strategy 

· Next stage 


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the consultation period was due to finish on 31st August, 2007, and local residents were encouraged to comment on the draft Salford West Framework and Action Plan, using the questionnaires, which could be returned by free post or via e-mail, the website, fax or phone, and there would also be a stand available at the festival on 5th August, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT John Rooney be thanked for the information provided.

27.
EMPLOYMENT AND SKILLS IN LITTLE  HULTON/WALKDEN

Matthew Ainsworth gave a presentation on employment and skills, and the key challenges, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Little Hulton/Walkden Overview

· Little Hulton had the highest number of benefit claims within the City 

· High proportion of single parent families 

· High number of children living in poverty 

· Low skills level 

· Accessibility issues 

· Second highest level of teenage pregnancies 

· Two primary schools with the highest level of free school meals 

· Health issues 

· Number of agencies working together, but not always well co-ordinated 

· Proportion of working age residents claiming benefit 

· Qualifications 

· Key strategies and plans 

· Local Area Agreement 

· City Strategy (Department for Work and Pensions pilot area) 

· Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework 

· Key City Council projects 

· Job shop and Stepping Stones 

· Aspire to enterprise 

· Salford City Council corporate employability 

· Salford construction partnership 

· Next steps


RESOLVED:
THAT Matthew Ainsworth be thanked for the information provided.

28.
LOWRY WALKABOUT

Marie Johnson introduced a video presentation on the Lowry walkabout, which had involved a variety of activities being provided during the May Bank Holiday weekend, as a result of a considerable amount of work undertaken by local residents.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Marie Johnson be thanked for the information provided. 




(2) THAT all those involved in the organisation of the event be thanked for all their hard work.

29.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 9TH JULY, 2007

The Neighbourhood Manager (a) submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 9th July, 2007, and (b) indicated that in relation to item (i) 5 - Healthy Lungs - the application had been withdrawn, as funding had now been secured, (ii) 7 - Salford Heartcare Support Group, there was need to include an allocation of £2,000 from the Children’s Health and Wellbeing Fund, and (iii) 8 - Environmental Services - the allocation of funding was to improve lighting at Parr Fold Park, as a result of the work being undertaken to reduce anti-social behaviour in that area.


Mr. Houghton indicated that with regard to the funding allocated to the Salford Allotment Association, £800 had now been returned, as a storage container had been provided.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 9th July, 2007, be endorsed.

30.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Refugee Week 

· Employment Issues 

· Summer Activities 

· Policing Activities 




(2) THAT all those who had provided presentations at the meeting of the Community Committee be thanked for the information provided.




(3) THAT the comments raised by the Chair with regard to negative publicity and the lack of information publicised in relation to the positive work/activities undertaken in the area, be noted.




(4) THAT a letter be sent to Channel 4 expressing concern/ disappointment with regard to their recent programme displaying negative aspects of the area.

31.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 24TH SEPTEMBER, 2007 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 24th September, 2007:-

· Peel Park 

· BBC proposals 

· Community justice 

· Modernisation of libraries in Little Hulton and Walkden  




(2) THAT any additional items for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

32.
JOHN ROONEY

The Chair reported that this would be the last meeting of the Community Committee that John Rooney would attend, as he would be leaving Salford City Council to take up a post in Oldham, and indicated that during the short time since John’s appointment, as Neighbourhood Manager for the area, he had made an impression and worked extremely hard, therefore, on behalf of all those present at the meeting and other Members of the Community Committee expressed her thanks to him for his contribution, and wished him all the best for the future.


John Rooney thanked the Chair and all those present, and indicated that he had enjoyed working within the Little Hulton/Walkden area, and he wished to express his thanks to all the Councillors and residents for their support.

33.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following items had been submitted for information:-

· Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust - Becoming a Member 

· Salford Garden Party 

34.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 24th September, 2007, at St. Edmund’s RC Primary School, Bridgewater Street, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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